Armfield Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of July 28, 2005 Board Meeting
Present:
Tim Murray, Dennis Kazuba, Dan Gordon, Robert Shear

Management:
Tom Wade

Administrative:
1. The minutes for the June 23, 2005 Board meeting were approved.

2. The next Board meeting is scheduled for August 25, 2005 at the St. Veronica parish center, room P207.

Resident Input:
1. 3563 Armfield Farm Dr. - Issue around noise at the pool. The Board instructed the radio at the pool to be played at a lower level. The request for additional trees to block the noise was rejected due to budgetary constraints.
Report of Committees:

1. Architectural: Comments for the revised Architectural Guidelines and Maintenance Standards draft have been received are in the process of being incorporated.  An updated draft will be posted on the web site for public review by mid August.

2. Social: Ice cream social went off well on June 24, and the adult pool was a success on July 9. The family pool party is planned for August 27.

3. Pool Committee: The pool committee is looking for volunteers to join.

4. Communications: Newsletter will be published in early August. Rob Shear is looking for a new committee chair.

Management Agent Report:

1. Management provided an updated action list.

Old Business:

1. The Board approved the draft audit from Ahlberg & Company, P.C. dated March 17, 2005 for the year ending December 31, 2004.

2. The Board approved the Federal and State tax returns for 2004 and instructed the President to sign them.

3. The Board rejected a Valley Crest submitted a proposal in the amount of $945.00 to repair drain inlets on Bokel Drive.  The issue has been passed along to VDOT for repair.

Unfinished Business:

1. The Board members from Chantilly Green have been invited by Management to attend a board of director’s meeting to address homeowner concerns in the Springhaven cul-de-sac regarding vehicle parking by Chantilly Green residents.

2. Management has ordered signs to be installed at the basketball courts with the words “For Armfield Resident Use Only – No Trespassing”.

3. The Board discussed the degradation of the tennis and basketball court surfaces.  According to a vendor, only temporary measures can me made to fix surface cracks, and that the Board might consider entirely resurfacing the courts in the future.  Armstrong Management is instructed to get quotes on patching the surfaces to reduce further damage.

4. The Board discussed various options for pool shade.  Due to the cost of adding shade solutions and that the pool season is already underway, the Board will plan on implementing a solution for next season.  The cost for this will be added to next year’s budget. The Board will make a final decision in October on what shade option to pursue.

5. The Board decided to hold off on a proposal from Valley Crest to plant River Birch trees at the Centerville Road entrance until the status of the storm water drainage pond is finalized. 

6. The Board instructed Armstrong Management to change the term of Certificate of Deposit #81848 for $10,167.72 from 12 months to 60 months.

New Business:

1. The Board approved a proposal from DPW Enterprises to fix the street sign at Centreville Road and Armfield Farm Drive, fix bent stop sign posts, and pot holes at the pool parking lot for $950.

2. The Board rejected a proposal from Valley Crest for watering of trees.

3. The Board agreed to begin looking for new management companies to replace Armstrong Management due to poor service.
4. The Board instructed Armstrong Management to request a “Special Parking District” petition from Fairfax County to restrict the parking of large vehicles in the neighborhood.

5. The Board instructed Armstrong Management to write to NV Pools about the damage to the grass near the pool from one of their trucks and the damage to our fence.

6. The Board instructed Armstrong Management provide a response if we were to ask to terminate our management contract.

7.  The Board voted to approve the following positions for the upcoming term. 

a. Tim Murray, President

b. Dennis Kazuba, Vice President

c. Dan Gordon, Treasurer

d. Robert Shear, Secretary

e. Paul Malherek, At Large

8. The Board instructed Armstrong Management to determine if NV Pools paid the false alarm fee to Fairfax County.

9. The Board instructed Armstrong Management to prepare an application for an HOA credit card.
10. The Board voted unanimously against the proposal from Fairfax County to widen our storm water drainage pond.

Financial Matters:

1. Management presented financial reports for the period ending June 30, 2005. There was $30,046.74 in the operating account, $37,250.23 in the Money Market account, and $77,585.11 in certificates of deposit.  The association currently has a net operating surplus of $35. Reserve account balance is $66,995.07.

2. The Board unanimously agreed to write off two delinquencies less than $10. 

Executive Session:
1. Armstrong Management presented a delinquency report and a collection status report.

Minutes Approved: 
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